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Stephen E. Johnson has served as Deputy Secretary 

National Naval Shipbuilding within the Department of 

Defence since March 2018. He joined Defence in 

October 2015 as the General Manager for Submarine Programs and continues in that role 

in addition to his responsibilities as a Deputy Secretary.

The Commonwealth has made considerable progress in establishing its Naval Submarine 

and Shipbuilding Programs. The Collins Program, formerly a project of concern, now has a 

sustained record of performing better than international performance benchmarks for 

reliable operations at sea. Multi-billion dollar programs for upgrading radio and sonar 

capabilities have been approved, funded and are being installed. Planning for the Life 

Extension of the Collins Class is in progress.

The Future Submarine Program completed its Competitive Evaluation Process in early 

2016, selecting Naval Group France (then DCNS) as the designer and builder of 

Australia’s next class of submarines. Design work began in 2016. A secure facility was 

designed, built, and staffed in Cherbourg, France in 2017. The majority of the Concept 

Design work for the Future Submarine completed in late 2018.

The Commonwealth’s National Naval Shipbuilding Office was formally established in 2018. 

The BAE Type 26 was selected as the basis for design of the Hunter Class ASW Frigate in 

June, 2018. Later in 2018, the Offshore Patrol Vessel began construction at the Osborne 

Naval Shipyard early to schedule in November 2018. The building of the construction yards 

for ships (Osborne South) and for submarines (Osborne North) also started in 2018.

Johnson has a long history of service in Shipbuilding Programs and with the US Navy 

Submarine Force. A retired US Navy Rear Admiral, Johnson’s most recent active duty 

assignment was as the Director, Strategic Systems Program where he was responsible for 

the US Navy Intercontinental Ballistic Missile Programs as well as Officer in Charge of the 

Replacement for the Ohio Class SSBN (now the Columbia SSBN Program). RADM 

Johnson has had a major role in the design or construction the Virginia Class, the Seawolf 
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Class, the USS Jimmy Carter, and the Columbia Class. Johnson commanded the Nuclear 

Powered Fast Attack Submarine USS CHICAGO (SSN 721).

Prior to joining the Commonwealth’s Department of Defence, he worked as Vice President 

and General Manager of Power & Control Technologies, a DRS company and major 

supplier of equipment to the US Navy ship and submarine programs. 
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